

January 25, 2019

Dr. John B. Boone
Dean of Institutional Effectiveness, Accreditation, and Research/Accreditation Liaison
Wake Technical Community College
9101 Fayetteville Road
Raleigh, NC 27603-5696

Dear Dr. Boone:

Thank you for your letter of November 16, 2018, notifying the Commission of the intent to close the Associate in Applied Science (A.A.S.) Degree in Environmental Science Technology, effective January 4, 2019. There are two students currently enrolled in the program, and they have been contacted by the divisional dean. Students were given the option of completing the A.A.S. degree or transferring to another program at Wake Technical Community College.

Faculty members connected with the credential have either retired or left the college. Equipment connected with the degree has been transferred to the Associate in Science Degree.

We approve the closure of the A.A.S Degree in Environment Science Technology, effective January 4, 2019.

Sincerely.

Kevin W. Sightler Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

KWS/MAC:efk

cc: Dr. William C. Aiken, Interim President

Dr. Larry L. Earvin